
February 11, 2020 
 
 
Dear Chairman Huebert, 
 
I have lived in Kansas all my life, and have called Lawrence my home for the past 35 
years. 
 
I am writing to support HB 2601, and to express my concern that the KDHE Secretary 
currently has the power to add any vaccine to our already bloated childhood vaccine 
schedule. 
 
I have not always been concerned about vaccines. As a young mother, I did not think to 
question vaccines because my doctor said it was the best for my children. All three of 
my daughters had multiple ear infections, ear tubes, asthma, eczema, food allergies, as 
well as one daughter having a seizure—all directly associated with vaccines, although I 
did not realize it at the time. 
 
It wasn’t until they were adolescents and due to receive the HPV vaccine when I 
learned the truth about vaccines. Thankfully, a friend warned me of the dangerous HPV 
vaccine. I did not blindly trust her word, but began to research, reading countless books 
on the subject. What I learned was shocking. At this point, I realized my daughters’ 
illnesses and allergies were a direct result of the vaccines—results that were even listed 
on the package inserts! My middle daughter has now been diagnosed with an 
autoimmune disease, which makes sense because that’s the whole purpose of 
vaccines: to excite the immune system. 
 
I now have grandchildren and am gravely concerned about the toxic load they are 
required to carry. It is unconscionable that we are required to pump our children full of 
aluminum, mercury, human DNA, and many other toxic substances in order for them to 
attend school or daycare. Many parents do not have the luxury of staying at home with 
their children. These same financially-strapped parents are then forced to bear the 
financially-taxing burden of caring for sick and injured children. 
 
As a child born in the 1960s, I received 5 doses of vaccines; my daughter, born in 1985, 
received 24 doses by the time she was 18; my grandchildren will now receive upward of 
70 doses by the time they are 18 (almost 50 before they are even 5 years old!). And that 
is if we stop adding vaccines RIGHT NOW. There are hundreds more vaccines in the 
pharmaceutical pipeline—vaccines for the common cold, for stress (yes!), many for the 
conditions actually created by vaccines, like food allergies! 
 
The aluminum levels in each vaccine is far above the EPA’s safety level, and often our 
children receive multiple vaccines loaded with aluminum. And let me be clear: injected 
aluminum (and formaldehyde and mercury) is far more dangerous than ingested. 
(Injected toxins skip the body’s detox pathway and go into the bloodstream and brain.) 
With their bodies loaded full of antigens, dangerous adjuvants and chemicals, human 
and animal DNA, is it any wonder that our children are sicker than ever? That the United 
States has the highest infant mortality rate in developed countries and the highest rate 
of autism? (Autism is now 1 in 59 children, up from 1 in 150 in 2000! And by the way, 
the link between autism and vaccines has NOT been disproved. Only ONE vaccine has 
ever been studied in relation to autism. That vaccine, the MMR, was actually shown to 
have a correlation to autism however the study was fraudulently revised as admitted by 
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whistleblower scientist, Dr. William Thompson.) 
 
Our children are living proof that vaccines do not create health. The additional evidence 
against vaccines is damning: 
 
1. Vaccine makers are legally not liable for injury or death caused by their products. 
2. Vaccines do not undergo safety studies with a true placebo as do all other drugs 
licensed by the FDA, nor are their effects monitored for an adequate length of time. 
3. Vaccines are pushed by government regulatory agencies who actually own vaccine 
patents and who receive funding from pharmaceutical companies. 
4. Vaccines are created by companies who have a long list of convicted criminal activity, 
as with Vioxx and opioids. 
5. Vaccine safety studies are written by pharmacy-funded scientist and published in 
pharmacy-funded journals. 
6. Vaccines are encouraged by doctors whose medical schools, curriculum and 
hospitals are funded by pharmaceutical companies—and who also receive kickbacks for 
fully-vaccinated children. 
7. Vaccine history is rewritten by pharma-funded media agencies; pushing fear of 
common childhood illnesses which were once considered minor in the USA. 
8. Valid vaccine research is denied. Those whose scientific findings condemn vaccines 
are vilified with the slur of “quack." 
9.  Vaccine information is censored by social media platforms; censorship which is 
encouraged by our government, like Representative Adam Schiff.  This should frighten 
every American. The silencing taking place is of Orwellian proportions.  
10.  Vaccine questioners are called “anti-vaxxers” when in reality, most are very 
remorseful “ex-vaxxers” who have weighed the research and found it wanting. 
 
Our children are made perfect by God and not pharmaceuticals. Our children are OUR 
children, not the doctor’s, not the government’s, and certainly not the KDHE’s. 
 
Please support Bill 2601 and protect Kansas citizens from potential government 
overreach.  
 
Respectfully, 
Rachel Price 
Lawrence, KS 
 




